In theCouncil Chambers of the Municipal Building, on Thursday, May 2, 1974 at 7:30 p.m., with Councilpresident James S. Ackerman presiding.

Present: Jack Morrison, Richard Behen, Wayne Fix, Charlotte Zietlow, Sherwin Mizell, Alfred Towell, Flo Davis, James S. Ackerman

Ted Najam, Administrative
Assistant; James Regester, Corporate
Counsel; Martha Ellen Sims, City
Controller; Larry Owens, City Attorney;
Jim Wray, Director of Transportation;
Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk.

About 35 other people including members of the press

Councilman De St. Croix moved that the minutes of March 26, and April 8 be approved. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion.

Councilman Behen asked if the minutes of April 8th were the last meeting.

Grace Johnson, City Clerk, explained that the meeting of which the Economic Development Commission was discussed are still being worked on. We had a malfuntion of the tape recorder during the last council meeting. The recorder has been in the shop and so we could not transcribe. You had asked for the Economic Development Commission minutes to be more complete we have been working on those and we are not ready to present them to the council yet. The minutes before you tonight are on Kirkwood Mall and the appointment of Flo Davis to the Common Council.

Councilman Behen said that answered his question.

Councilpresident Ackerman asked if this was two sets of minutes or one.

Grace Johnson explained that there were two sets of minutes the one involving the Economic Development Commission that the council asked to be more conclusive and the meeting at which you asked for that was the last meeting at which the tape recorder malfunctioned and we have not been able to complete those projects.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that those minutes will be forthcoming at the next meeting.

The motion to approve the minutes of April 8 and March 26 was approved by a unanimous voice vote.

REGULAR SESSION
COMMON COUNCIL
CITY OF BLOOMINGTON
INDIANA

ROLL CALL

CITY OFFICIALS PRESENT

OTHERS PRESENT

MESSAGES FROM COUNCILMEMBERS

Councilman De St. Croix said that it has come to his attention that some members of the Redevelopment Commission have indicated a disinterest in the library facilities. As one member of the council if that disinterest does become manifested I personally would have a very large disinterest in the Redevelopment budget during the budget hearings.

Councilpresident Ackerman asked if this was the old library?

Councilman De St. Croix said it was.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that he was very strongly interested in keeping the old library site and not selling it for a parking lot as is being considered by the Redevelopment Commission.

Councilman Fix said that the Council should communicate this to the Redevelopment Commission if the Council feels this way.

Councilman Behen said that it strikes me as somewhat strange that when the NDP program area was completed that this elected body was in favor of appropriating that property for what the downtown merchants had recommended it for and at that original time it was for a parking lot.

Councilman Fix said that he would have to disagree.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that he would have to cut off this discussion until a motion is placed on the floor.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that this Council go on record as supporting the maintenance of the old Carnegie Library between Lincoln and Washington and indicate that if the Redevelopment Commission does find another option for this area that the council can find other options for the budget this year. Councilwoman Davis seconded the motion.

Councilman Fix responded to Councilman
Behen statement by saying that the vote
was taken in support of the downtown
plan. At that time there was quite a bit
of disscussion whether to set a deadline
they had to get that plan going that night.
It was the understanding of the Council than
that this was not the final thing but it had
to go into plan because the deadline was there
and it couldn't be changed but it could be
changed after it had been submitted

Councilpresident Ackerman said that it was in the context of applying for a federal grant and that had to be submitted that next day.

Councilpresident Ackerman asked who was the liaison to the Redevelopment Commission?

Councilman De St. Croix said that it was Councilman Morrison. Councilpresident Ackerman corrected him saying that it was Councilman Towell.

Councilman De St. Croix asked Councilman Towell to report this to the Redevelopment Commission.

Councilpresident Ackerman restated the motion: the motion is to urge the Redevelopment Commission to not sell the old library as a parking site and to hopefully to consider bid from the city so hopefully the building could have some use for the city.

The motion was carried by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 6; NAYS 0; one abstention: Councilman Behen

Councilman De St. Croix moved that the Agenda be amended to include Ordinance 74-38. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-19 be introduced and read by the Clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-19 by title only.

Councilman De St. Croix explained that when an ordinance is read by title only the statutes require that it be posted in the County library, clerk's office, Chamber of Commerce and city hall within 24 hours of first reading so that it will be available to the public.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that
the ordinance for itinerant merchants
is concerned with the safe guarding
of the Bloomington community from
people who come from out of town
with sales and leave for out of
town before they deliver the goods.
It would be requiring some bonding
as a safeguard for the people of Bloomington.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that it allows for girl scout cookies and avon to be sold.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that ordinance 74-28 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read ordinance 74-28 by title only.

Ordinance 74-19
Itinerant Merchants

Ordinance 74-28

To correct the city code of Bloomington by adding apenalty omitted during codification

Councilman De St. Croix explained that this ordinance amends the city code to provide for a penalty of \$300or 10 days in jail for anybody that let their dogs run at large or on the premises of other people. This was in the code but left out during recodification.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-29 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion.

Larry Owens, City Attorney, requested that this ordinance be withdrawn from the agenda.

Councilman De St. Croix withdrew his motion with the permission of his second.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that ordinance 74-30 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a uanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-30 by title only.

Councilman De St. Croix explained that this is an annexation of Meadow Park Apartments.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-31 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-31 by title only.

Councilman De St. Croix explained that this is the annexation of 1600 W. 3rd.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked what is 1600 West Third.

Larry Owens explained what the annexation of 1600 West Third was. His voice was to faint on the tape I was not able to transcribe this part.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-32 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read ordinance 74-32 by title only.

Ordinance 74-29
Annexation of Cook Inc.

Ordinance 74-30
Annexation of Meadow Park

Ordinance 74-31 annexation of 1600 W 3rd

Ordinance 74-32
Amend Title 15 of
the Bloomington
Municipal Code
"Vehicles and Traffic"

Councilman De St. Croix explained that this is an amendment to the municipal code of the parking. It institutes no parking zones on the east side of Madison Street and the west side of Arbutus street between 3rd and Atwater Avenue.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that he hopes that the people who are affected by this ordinance will feel free to come to speak to this at the next meeting.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that they should in particularly mention the one on 7th and Grant. This would create a four way stop at this intersection.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-33 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Councilman De St. Croix said that this ordinance amend the zoning maps for Lincoln Street Churchof Christ and the property of Edward C. Isaac.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-34 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-34 by title only.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked for maps for the zoning ordinances.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that it is customary for the Plan Department when they submit ordinance to give supporting evidence. Councilpresident Ackerman requested that Councilman Mizell ask the Plan Department to submit supplementary material with their ordinances.

Councilman Mizell said that this is standard procedure that this material should be included at first reading.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that if reading of the ordinance doesn't explain it this is necessary to have supplementary materials. The public and councilmembers need to know where these things are.

Councilman Morrison spoke on this point, his voice was not clear on the tape was not able to transcribe.

Councilwoman Zietlow suggested asking the Plan Department to come down to answer questions on this ordinance.

Ordinance 74-33
Amend the Bloomington
zoning maps (Lincoln
Street Church of Christ
and Edward Isaacs and
Melba Isaacs)

Ordinance 74-34
Amend the Bloomington
zoning maps (north half
of lot 17 in
Waldron's Addition

## MONROE COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY Post Office Box 414

BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA 47401

May 2, 1974

The Monroe County Historical Society supports the proposed ordinance for the study and protection of historic buildings and sites.

Until very recently many people have felt that historic preservation was a luxury. No one disputed that well-kept historic buildings give unique aesthetic appeal to a community and preserve local color and flavor. Most people agreed that it was "a pity" when a spacious substantial old building, rich in workmanship no longer available, disappeared forever. We have all envied those towns and cities whose embattled citizens would not let their precious past be wrecked. What a glow they must feel when they find that such preservation has brought great financial advantage to their communities, and that, for once, virtue is actually rewarded.

We are glad to see Bloomington join -- if belatedly -- in historicpreservation efforts which can do so much to restore the pleasure and pride of the citizens in our community. The Monroe County Historical Society pledges strong and continued support.

W. Norris Wentworth

Councilman Morrison moved that the rules be suspended so that Ordinance 74-34 may be up for second reading. Councilman Behen seconded the motion.

Councilman De St. Croix suggested waiting for someone from the Plan Department to come to the meeting to discuss Ordinance 74-34.

Councilman Morrison withdrew his motion with the permission of his second.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that ordinance 74-35 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-35 by title only.

Councilpresident Ackerman explained that this was an ordinance for historic buildings and structures. (The tape was not clear it was very difficult to transcribe this part)

Mr. Rogers spoke concerning this ordinance. (His voice did not record on the tape so I could not transcribe)

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-36 be introduced and read by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion failed for lack of a unanimous voice vote. Councilwoman Zietlow felt that this ordinance should be read in its entirety.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-36 be introduced and read by the clerk. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-36 in its entirety.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-37 be introduced and redd by the clerk. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-37 in its entirety.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-38 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Ordinance 74-35

Amending Title 20 of the City Code (Historic Buildings and Structures)

Ordinance 74-36
Amending Title 20
of the City Code

Ordinance 74-37
Amending Title 20
of the City Code

Ordinance 74-38
"Electrical code"

1

Grace.E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-38 by title only.

Councilman De St. Croix explained that this ordinance was up for second reading at the April 18, 1974 Council meeting and was defeated because of unanswered questions. Councilman De St. Croix explained that these questions have been answered and that this ordinance is up for first reading tonight.

Councilman Morrison said that his question was not answered satisfactorly; and that he still has some doubts. (This part of the tape was not clear so I transcribed as best as possible)

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Appropriation Ordinance 74-8 be introduced and read by the Clerk. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Appropriation Ordinance 74-8 in its entirety.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that the Agenda said that this ordinance was on Animal Shelter and Local Road and Street Fund.

Martha Ellen Sims, City Controller, explained that the Agenda was typed before the Appropriation ordinance was completed and the ordinance was changed in the mean time.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked for clarification on the local road and street fund appropriation for Collège Avenue from 2nd Street to Dodge Street (the tape was not clear could not complete Councilwoman Zietlows sentence)

Councilpresident Ackerman said that he assumed the Council would be getting more information on this at the second reading of this ordinance.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that an explanation has been brought in on Ordinance 74-34 and Tom Crossman said that it does include the block on west Kirkwood that includes Dr. Gillhams Shoe Shop and three other businesses.

Councilman Morrison said that the west side people heartedly endorse this.

Councilman Morrison moved that the Agenda be amended to include Ordinance 74-34 for second reading. Councilman Behen seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Councilman Towell moved that the council suspend the rules of the council to return to Ordinance 74-34 and consider this ordinance as second reading. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion.

Appropriation Ord 74-8 Local Road and Street Fund and Parks & Recreation The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-34 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion.

Grace Johnson said that she has not had an opportunity to post this ordinance so neither of the first reading provisions have been met.

Councilman Towell said that is why it has to be past by a unanimous vote.

Mr. Regester said that it should be read.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-34 be read and introduced by the clerk. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-34 in its entirety.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-34 be adopted. Councilman Behen seconded the motion.

Councilman Mizell said that this is on Kirkwood on the south side of the street on the cornor of Kirkwood and Maple. It was inadvertantly zoned residentual but there have been businesses in it for many number of years. The structure was built as a business building and it has been used as a business building for a number of years.

Councilman Morrison said it has been used as a business building for at least 48 years.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked Councilman Mizell what he meant by being inadvertantly zoned.

Councilman Mizell said that the Plan Department in reviewing there were a number of areas that they were asked to do use studies on and so on and this is one that slipped in that was not recognized as a business use and instead catorgorized as a residential use.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked if there were any remonstrances to this ordinance.

Councilman Mizell said not that he recalled.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked if this was duly advertised.

Councilman Mizell said that the signs for some reason or another have not been posted. The Plan Commission has indicated its displeasure

Ordinance 74-34
Rezoning (north half of lot 17 in Waldron's Addition)

with the PLan Department for not posting these notices.

Councilman Behen said that the notices have not been posted in many areas that posting was required not in just this one.

Councilman Mizell said that the Plan Commission has pointed this out to the Plan Department on many number of occasions and there are at least five of these zoning signs available in the Plan Department which have not been placed on this property.

Councilman Behen recommended to the Plan Commission that they reinstitute this program that we all felt was essential at the time of the rezoning applications were requested that these signs go up in the neighborhood. I feel that the Plan Department be made aware of the Councils feelings on this.

Councilman Mizell said that although on several occassions the plan commission has been split in opinion that there is unanimous agreement that these signs should be placed.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that after the vote on this ordinance the Council should make a resolution recommending to the Plan Department that they function as required.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that the council could simply ask Councilman Mizell to convey that message.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that she would rather resolve that.

Councilman Morrison said that the west side people endorse this whole heartedly.

Ordinance 74-34 was passed by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 9; NAYS 0.

Council woman Zietlow moved that the Council convey its resolution to the Plan Department that signs be posted on all specific property and all adjacent property owners be notified when rezonings are being considered both by the Planning Commission and the Council. Councilman Behen seconded the motion.

Councilman Mizell said that the Plan Commission will welcome this additional support from the Council. The Plan Commission has tried for a number of months to get the Plan Department to do what their job requires.

Councilman De St. Croix said that if the Plan Department wants to see the Councils jaws get tight at budget time they had better just keep not providing enough back up information like the ordinance we had

tonight, not putting those signs up. Council can take appropriate action if they won't even lesson to their commission.

The motion was carried by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 9; NAYS 0.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-26 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-26 by title only.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-26 be adopted. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion.

Councilman De St. Croix asked that Mr. Regester explain the property being annexed.

Mr. Regester said that this ordinance would annex to the city of Bloomington two 40 acre tract which measures 2640 feet east and west, 1300 feet north and south on which the east hill side plant of Sarkes Tarzian is located. It would also annex a 16 foot wide seminary lane. I would also annex on the west of that seminary lane and on the east side of Woodlawn Avenue a pair of lots, also it would annex all of Woodlawn avenue from DAvis Street on to north to Hillside Drive.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked if Mr. Regester had a map.

Mr. Regester showed the property to be annexed on a map.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked Mr. REgester a question concerning the map. (her voice was not clear on the tape)

Councilwoman Zietlow said over to the west edge of Woodlawn and to the south side of Hillside.

Mr. Regester said that is correct.

Councilman Morrison aske Mr. Regester if all the property owners and adjacent property owners had been notified of this ordinance.

Mr. Regester said that they have not.

Councilman Mizell said that Councilman Morrison may be referring to the fact that this is done when land is rezoned.

Ordinance 74-26
Annexation of Sarkes Tarz

and 401 and

Councilman Morrison said that he was concerned that these people next to the property being annexed should be told that property is being considered for annexation adjacent to their property line.

Mr. Regester said that it is not required to notify these people.

Councilman Mizell asked the Clerk if this ordinance was posted in the proper location so that the public did have access to this information.

Grace Johnson said that it was posted within 24 hours of its first reading in the Clerk's office, in the Mayor's office, and Monroe County Library.

Councilman Fix said that in response to Councilman Morrison's comment that several people might want to be in the city and were told at a certain point in time that they could not. But with action like this it would be possible for them to come into the city.

Councilman Behen said that this is an open invitation for them to voluntarilly annex themselves at any time in the next few months we will gladly welcome them along with this ordinance that we are considering tonight.

Councilman De St. Croix said welcome home to Mr. Tarzian.

Ordinance 74-26 was passed by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 9; NAYS 0;

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-27 be introduced and read by the clerk by title only. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, city clerk, introduced and read Ordinance 74-27 by title only.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Ordinance 74-27 be adopted. Councilman Behen seconded the motion.

Mr. Regester explained that this is the area on the west side of Smith Road and north of Meadow Brook and south of and including the Illinois Central Tracks that is shown on this map. North of Morningside Drive.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked if this includes Kenlawn and Eastside Animal Hospital.

Mr. Regester said that is correct.

Ordinance 74-27 was passed by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 9; NAYS 0.

Ordinance 74-27 annexation of Yorktown Apt

Councilpresident Ackerman commended the legal department for initiating these ordinances.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Appropriation Ordinance 74-7 be introduced and read by the clerk. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous voice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Appropriation Ordinance 74-7 in its entirety.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Appropriation Ordinance 74-7 be adopted. Councilwoman Zietlow seconded the motion.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that the \$25,000 for the Community Action appropriation is the cities share of the office of economic opportunity components which they no longer will be getting after June 30th because that operation is being discontinued. Councilwoman Zietlow said that she is very pleased that the city is taking this over with its revenue sharing funds and very displeased that we are in a position that we have to do so.

Councilman Fix said that he was disturbed that there is a certain extraordinary emergency involved in getting leafers. It would seem that this is the type of equipment that is ongoing and is something that should be provided for in the annual budget rather than being over looked and than coming back for more. There is a principle involved here.

Councilman Behen said that a year ago the Street Department had no way of knowing that their would be additional annexations, additional streets that the leaves would be needed to be removed from.

Councilman Towell asked if this is an additional leafer or replacing an old one.

Mr. Jim Wray, Director of the Department of Transportation, said that there would be none of our traded off.

Councilman Towell asked if they are about to give in.

Mr. Wray said that they gave in last year. When the weather gets bad, if its raining you cannot pick up the leaves and last year it rain and it froze almost immediatly. The days that we can pick up leaves is limited and it is important that we have as much equipment as possible. We will have three if we can keep them running and two if this appropriation if approved. When the budget was being put together last

Appropriation Ord. 74-7
Board of Public Works &
the Street Department

year. We did not know that we were going to have the amount of problems that we did. Two years in a row the weather has hurt us to some degree. The leafers are over ten years old. Mr. Wray said he felt that revenue sharing is a flexible fund. Our receits are down they are going down further. The cost are up quite a bit. Asphalt has gone up from 26 to almost a \$100 a ton. It would be impossible to budget at this stage our allotments are going to be much lower this year than when the budget were prepared.

Councilman Fix said that he is getting into something different. We need to look into our inventory, we need to look into the expectant life of the machinery, we need to get on some kind of schedule so that we don't have to ask for an extraordinancy emergency.

Mr. Wray said that they can ask for a number of things in fact there will be other requests for appropriations coming down. The first year we had bad weather and this year the number of days that we could pick up leaves was very limited. We feel that now is the appropriate time to get this equipment.

Councilwoman Zietlow asked if this is the same kind of machine that is already being used.

Mr. Wray said that it is.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that this is for two machines.

Mr. Wray said that it is.

Mr. Ed Howell, Work Release Center, said that the need is in three categories. One is a diagnostic need to determine the condition (the tape was not clear). The second is for actual medical expenses. The third is for insurance for men who aren't able to get into a group insurance program. We did not perceive as much need for the men coming into the center as there actually was. We felt that there would be more services available. (the tape is not real clear here this is as best as I could get off the tape)

Councilwoman Zietlow said that she sees this as a revolving fund the men will be paying into the fund as they earn it. This is a one time expenditure it is not operating expenses.

Mr. Howell said yes we see this as being self perpetuating. Now that would not completely earn all of the money back. So we have some other minor sources of income from vending machines and this sort.

.\$

## RESOLUTION No. 74-26 BUDGET TRANSFERS

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Bloomington, Indiana, that the City Controller of said City may adjust the appropriations of the following budgets, to-wit:

## GENERAL FUND

ANIMAL	SHELTER:

From 3 SUPPLIES 32 Garage & Motor

\$ 400.00

From 7 PROPERTIES 72 Equipment

35.00

SERVICES CONTRACTUAL

Communication & transportation Other Contractual Services

\$ 400.00

HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION:

7 72 PROPERTIES Equipment From

\$ 30.00

5 CURRENT CHARGES To

55 Subscriptions & Dues

\$ 30.00

## BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS+

CONTRACTUAL SERVICES: From 2

242 Publication of Legals \$ 2,750.00

264 Special Services

SERVICES PERSONAL To

11 Salaries & Wages

\$3,750.00

SUPPLIES

36 Office Supplies

500.00

APPROVED May 2, 1974

James S. Ackerman, President

City Council

APPROVED May 3, 1974

City of Bloomington

Mary Baker asked to have further information on what the Board of Works is planning to use the money for.

Councilman De St. Croix said that the council is appropriating this money to the Board of Works as the disbursing agent to put it out to the Community Action Program and number two to the Work Release Center. The Board of Works is just the agent that we channel the money through for the city. It has to go through someplace in the city and the Board of Works is the agency that does that.

Mary Baker asked if there was any money being appropriated to the Board of Works that would go the Parks and Recreation Program.

Councilman De St. Croix said no.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that as soon as this money is appropriated that we should send a letter specifying the intention of the Council for the use of these funds to the Board of Works.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that they did have extensive discussion of the CAP appropriation at the time of the Revenue Sharing Public Hearing.

Appropriation Ordinance 74-7 was passed by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 9: NAYS 0.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Resolution 74-26 be introduced and read by the clerk. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a unanimous wice vote.

Grace E. Johnson, City Clerk, introduced and read Resolution 74-26 in its entirety.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that Resolution 74-26 be adopted. Councilman Morrison seconded the motion.

Councilpresident Ackerman explained that basically what is being asked here is for a transfer of funds for theoreate a new position at the animal shelter to keep up with the increase number of calls that are coming into the humane officer to provide additional transportation so that we can have more coverage on the animal problem in Bloomington. It is also a minor transfer from the Human Rights Commission for subscriptions and dues.

Resolution 74-26 was passed by a ROLL CALL VOTE OF AYES 9; NAYS 0.

NONE

NONE

PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS

REPORTS FROM OFFICAL BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Resolution 74-26
Budget Transfers

NONE

NONE

NONE

Mr. David Bannerman, Technical Support Administrator for the Monroe County Model Criminal Justice, gave a report concerning the Monroe County

Model Criminal Justice.

Councilman De St. Croix suggested that the Council first read the 26 page report that Mr. Bannerman handed out and that Mr. Bannerman continue his report at another meeting.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that he would need a brief presentation of the report but that it is possible to get lost in the details.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that she did feel that it was important to have a public presentation of this. This will have to be brought to the attention of the council and that this is one way to be assured that we will all be informed on the project.

Councilman De St. Croix pointed out that the fault lay on the council. The council was doing Mr. Bannerman an injustice for asking to read the report and than to ask Mr. Bannerman to come back again. The council has handled this pourly. Councilman De St. Croix applogized.

Mr. Bannerman said that he was at the disposal of the council. Mr. Bannerman asked if he should continue in a summary form

Councilpresident Ackerman said that it would be easier when you are being introduced for the very first time to a new subject, it is easier to get the essence of it in a summary way. Just what is the whole program about, what are the major purposes and than to absorb the details after he has an overall framework.

Mr. David Bannerman continued his report in a summary with the use of charts.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that this was the first contact that is an attempt to inform the council about a crisis that we will be facing but that we have to be in planning for it now to find out what adjustment we will have to make to be able to continue this program. as Councilwoman Zietlow has said to much as gone into this and to many valuable things are happening in it to risk it being lost.

Mary Baker said that she has been doing a lot of running around as a citizen to see that the tax payers are getting their monies worth and she made a very special request of the Council this evening to help me along with this, this is a big item it is over a million

REPORTS FROM STANDING

COMMITTEES

REPORTS FROM SPECIAL COMMITTEES

REPORTS FROM CITY OFFICIAL.
AND DEPARTMENT HEADS

OTHER NEW BUSINESS

dollar project and I do believe that the citizens have a right to know how their money has been spent or has not been spent. I would like to read this very brief letter and hope that you would take some action on it.

President Councilmember Ackerman and Councilmembers,

I petition at the city council of Bloomington to review the expenditures of the Redevelopment Department do to the descrepancies of the total funding and total expenditures since inovation of the Redevelopment Commission in Bloomington. The records of income and expenses are entered in pencil and ink as was examined by me last week. There is also an entry of a return of 397,000 from HUD which in view of todays news storey needs to be examined to insure that public funds are properly disposed and adequately used in accordance with the witness of the people.

There are rumors as to the way the library is going to be used and I think that we should be able to tell the public what the plans of the Redevelpment Department are. I don't think that the public should have to guess how their money is being spent.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that for the record this statement has been written in ink.

Councilman De St. Croix said that since you are doing this service on the part of the tax payers of the community. So that everybody understands that your intentions are good. Could you tell everybody how much you paid in city taxes in the past two years.

Mary Baker said that she could not but she could tell them how much her husband has spent in federal funds and we are dealing here primarily with federal funding.

Councilman De ST. Croix pointed out that Mrs. Baker is not a resident of the city.

Mrs. Baker said that her husband does pay federal taxes.

Councilman De St. Croix said that this is a good example of citizen input and participation and response above and beyond the call of duty.

Mrs. Baker said that she would like to appreciate your comment because I did have very lovely tribute paid to me about a year ago on my activities as a citizen, interest in the city government, county government, school government, state and federal. So I am very interested for everybody.

Councilpresident Ackerman said that the council has never paid tribute to you on the typing that you helped out with on resolutions.

Mrs. Baker said that she has not finished those resolutions. I had brought a foreigh made type writer and it is in repair.

Councilwoman Zietlow said that this evening the students of Stephanie Smith class were at the council meeting from Bloomington High School North. Councilwoman Zietlow said that she had talk to a number of them this morning on council activities and she was very pleased to see them here this evening.

Councilman De St. Croix moved that this Council be adjourned. Councilman Morrison seconed the motion. ADJOURNMENT

Councilpresident Ackerman adjourned the council meeting at 9:40 p.m.

James S. Ackerman, Councilpresident

ATTEST:

Julaine Thomas, secretary

Julan Thomas